
My name is Bethany Newman and I have 3 children ages 11, 8 and 2. We moved to Oregon and refugees 
from the draconian vaccine laws in CA. My children are not vaccinated but are very healthy. They rarely 
get sick at all. We have finally gotten settled in and my oldest are attending their neighborhood public 
schools and have made many friends. My 2 yr old has recently started preschool and is thriving and 
loving every minute of it. If this bill passes then I have to uproot my family again. It’s not in the best 
interest of my children to have to be put in this unstable environment. I am their parent and as such I 
know what is best for my children and I have the rights to determine what vaccinations I want them to 
have if any. I have the right to make medical decisions on their behalf. I am the one who raised them 
and I know them better than anyone else, especially the government. It’s not right to refuse them an 
education because of medical decisions I made while keeping their best interests in mind.  
 
Please, vote no and allow parents to make medical decisions for their children. It is our right to do so.  
 
Bethany Newman  
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